In This Issue Webmail users click here

#### Official News

- · Internal Posting: Dean of the Kazuo Inamori School of Engineering
- · LATIN Not Italian Fall 2009

# **General Announcements**

- · Change in Bookstore Hours This Saturday 4/4/09
- · It's All About the Shirt!
- · Concert: A Celebration of CB
- · Master Class in Japanese Butoh with Lani Weissbach
- · Relay For Life is Tonight
- · Help Welcome Coordinator of Diversity Programming Candidates
- · Topics in Information Technology and Digital Media
- · Minutes from 4/1 Senate Meeting
- · Online Web Request Form
- · Nurturing Our Livable Communities 2009 Aging Conference
- Free Medicare Basics Trainings

# What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	SUNDAY
11:00 Art Bazaar Friday 1:00 Master Class in Japanese Butoh with Lani Weissbach 2:30 Visiting Artist Talk: Rusty Wallace 8:00 'Slumdog Millionaire'	8:00 Memorial Concert - Celebration of CB  Concert: A Celebration of CB  11:00 'Slumdog Millionaire' · Swing Dance and Workshop	2:00 'Slumdog Millionaire'  'Slumdog Millionaire'  3:00 Student Recital
'Slumdog Millionaire' 10:00 Comedy: Isaac Witty 11:00 'Slumdog Millionaire' 'Slumdog Millionaire'		

# Internal Posting: Dean of the Kazuo Inamori School of Engineering

Dean, Kazuo Inamori School of Engineering

Posting Date: April 2, 2009

Link: Dean, Kazuo Inamori School of Engineering

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### LATIN - Not Italian - Fall 2009

For those of you using the printed version of the Fall 2009 Schedules of Courses, Professor Sandra Singer will be offering LATIN in the fall, not Italian. The time and room are the same as listed. The correct information is posted on Banner.

back to top Send Email Reminder

### Change in Bookstore Hours This Saturday 4/4/09

The bookstore will be open this Saturday, 4/4/09 from 1-5 p.m. due to inventory.

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### It s All About the Shirt!

Alfred University's Orientation program is designed to assist new students in becoming part of the AU community and to help them feel comfortable with academic and student life on campus. In order to accomplish this, we rely on Orientation Guides (OG), a team of enthusiastic and knowledgeable AU students who want to make a difference for their peers.

Being an OG is a volunteer position, involving participation in training Aug. 16-18 and the Orientation program itself, Aug. 19-23.

Please consider volunteering for this great experience. Applications are due in the Office of Student Activities and Powell Campus Center, by 4:30 p.m., Friday, April 10.

Attachment: 09\_OG\_application.pdf

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### **Concert: A Celebration of CB**

Join the AU Chamber Singers and University Chorus and friends to celebrate the works of Carol Burdick, English professor and long time Alfred resident who passed away last April.

The concert will feature works for chorus and soloists set to the poems of CB. Friends will also read from her published works.

This is not a memorial, it is simply a tribute to a wonderful friend, mentor and teacher.

The concert begins at 8 p.m., Saturday, April 4, in the Alfred Seventh Day Baptist Church. The concert is free.

back to top Send Email Reminder

### Master Class in Japanese Butoh with Lani Weissbach

Dance artist Lani Fand Weissbach will teach an introductory class in butoh, an avant-garde Japanese dance form, during a two-day residency at AU. All are welcome; no prior experience is required. Class time will be Friday, April 3, 1 - 2:15 p.m. in Miller 300.

Please note that Diego Pion's April 2 - 5 butoh residency has been tentatively postponed until next year.

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Relay For Life is Tonight

Relay is tonight in McLane Center. Registration starts at 6:30. Even if you have not yet signed up, grab some friends and a \$20 donation to the American Cancer Society, and join us in the fun and our fight against cancer!

Link: http://www.relayforlife.org/alfreduniversity

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Help Welcome Coordinator of Diversity Programming Candidates

Students, staff, and faculty are invited to give input on a professional position that is central to our commitment to diversity at Alfred University. Four candidates will be giving presentations over the next 10 days at noon in the Knight Club. Please try and meet them and give us feedback through Dan Napolitano@alfred.edu.

Rafael Rodriquez (interviewing Monday, April 6) Rafael is completing his masters in higher education from UBuffalo. As an undergraduate at Hobart & William Smith Colleges, he was president of the Latin American student organization and received a bachelor's of arts degree; an individually-created degree "The Politics of Race." His graduate internships included working with the Intercultural & Diversity Center, the EOP program, and the Center for Student Leadership.

Craig Arno (interviewing Thursday, April 9) Craig currently serves as the interim Coordinator of Diversity Programming at AU where he has been concentrating on increasing the membership and supporting leadership within our student organizations. As an undergraduate, he led Poder Latino as president and director of their annual Raices show. He also is an adjunct professor of Spanish, which was his major as an undergraduate at AU.

Christina Smith (interviewing Friday, April 10) Christina is completing a Master of Arts degree (Africana Studies) from SUNY Albany and received a bachelor of arts (public relations) from University of South Carolina. Her graduate internships included assisting the Greek Life office and acting as teaching assistant. As an undergraduate she worked for the Campus Life office and was a programming chair for the Association of African-American Students (AAAS).

Ana-Ramona Gilbert (interviewing Tuesday, April 14) Ana-Ramona is from the University of Maine, where she received a bachelor's of science degree (child development and family relations) and is completing her masters in higher education (concentration: multicultural student transition to college). She has completed graduate assistantships with the university's office of Multicultural Affairs, where she wrote and received a grant for faculty-mentoring of students of color. As an undergraduate she was president of the Latin American Student Organization.

Attachment: Coordinator\_of\_Diversity\_Programming\_Feedback1.pdf

back to top Send Email Reminder

### Topics in Information Technology and Digital Media

"The Bleeding Edge: Current and Emerging Technologies That are Changing the Way We Live" will be presented by Gary Roberts, director of Information Technology Services. This topic will address web 2.0 technologies, iPhone applications, social networking, and more.

This workshop will be held in the Banner Training Center in Howell Hall on Tuesday, April 7 from 12:20 to 1:10 p.m. All students, faculty, and staff are welcome to attend.

For more information, contact Meghanne Freivald at 871.2363.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Minutes from 4/1 Senate Meeting

Here are the minutes from th 4/1 Student Senate meeting. Don't forget that Senate meets every Wednesday at 8 p.m. in Nevins. Hope to see everyone there!

Attachment: Senate\_Minutes\_from\_April\_1.doc

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **Online Web Request Form**

In order to insure that requests for new Web pages or changes to existing pages are directed to the appropriate individuals and handled in a timely manner, please use our online request form.

This is the only request format that will be accepted. If you have questions regarding the form or its use please contact Webmaster, Judy Linza, at x2727 or e-mail webmaster@alfred.edu.

Link: Online Web Request Form

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **Nurturing Our Livable Communities 2009 Aging Conference**

Register Today! Due by Friday, April 24.

Date: May 8, 2009 Time: 8 a.m.-4 p.m.

Location: Alfred University, Alfred, New York

Cost: \$40

CEU/CME Credit: 5.25 hours of Category 1 Credits\*

\*Please refer to the Registration Brochure for details on CME/CEU Credit information

On behalf of the 2009 Aging Conference Planning Committee, I would like to invite you to register for Allegany County's 5th Annual Aging Conference entitled Nurturing Our Livable Communities. We are pleased to announce that Dr. Bill Thomas will be our Keynote Speaker. Dr. Bill Thomas is an international authority on geriatric medicine and eldercare. He is a professor at the Erickson School and has been heavily involved in the culture change movement to promote elderhood as an honorable and valuable position in our society. He is the founder of the Eden Alternative, a philosophy and program that de-institutionalized nursing homes world-wide over the past 20 years. Most recently he developed the Green House, a radically new approach to long term care where nursing homes are torn down and replaced with small, home-like environments where people can live a full and interactive life. In 2005, the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation announced a five-year ten million dollar grant to support the launch of Green House projects in all fifty states.

For more information and registration form see attached:

Attachment: 2009 Aging Conference Brochure, Registration Form

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Free Medicare Basics Trainings

The Allegany County Office for the Aging will offer free trainings to help people understand the Medicare program and their choices for additional health and drug plan coverage. These trainings will give you basic information on what is and isn't covered by Medicare, what premiums, deductibles, and co-pays you can expect in 2009, and how you can supplement your coverage with additional health and drug plans.

See attachment for all the times and places for the upcoming trainings. Attachment: Free Medicare Basics Training Dates

back to top Send Email Reminder